
School Advisory Council Meeting

Audubon Elementary
Date | Time 10/20/2022 2:55 PM Location 19-103 (meeting location moved)`

Meeting called by
SAC Chair

Candace Jones

Type of meeting October SAC

Facilitator ￼Jones

Note taker Melissa Kirkland

Timekeeper Gina Loggins

Attendees: School Advisory Council
Members
Candace Jones Admin
Kathy Motty Staff
Melissa Kirkland Staff/ Parent
Stephanie Nickerson Staff
Jessica Saltsman Staff/ Parent
Britany Maghasamy Staff/ Parent
Stephanie Chipner Parent
Ted Howley Parent
Amanda Carter Parent
Melissa Killen Parent
Jennifer Lenderman Parent
Gina Loggin Staff
Ron Patchell Community Member

Agenda
● Welcome and Sign in SAC members
● Review September minutes and approved by Nickerson and Kirkland at 3:01 pm
● New SAC members were voted in and all approved
● Beginning with the 2022–23 school year, Florida’s statewide, standardized

assessments in Reading, Writing, and Mathematics will be aligned with the
Benchmarks for Excellent Student Thinking (B.E.S.T.). The Florida Assessment
of Student Thinking (FAST), which includes VPK through grade 10 Reading and
VPK through grade 8 Mathematics assessments, will be administered as a
progress monitoring assessment, which students will participate in three times
per year.

● Members reviewed the 2022-2023 School Improvement Plan (SIP) and gave
input on how the school is supporting students and families across all dimensions
to improve Audubon Elementary.

○ SIP included a review of school demographics, school information, needs
assessment, planning for improvement, positive culture & environment,
and budget.

○ Page 25 3-5 Measurable Outcomes- does not show current data score for
the first FAST Progress monitoring assessment, but shows proficiency.
When SIP draft was due, data wasn’t available but will be revised
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○ Page 23 “a Tier 3 intervention groups based on” Incomplete data
● Millage Information Handouts are available in the front office if parents have

questions. BFT union members were at Audubon this week to speak with
teachers.

● Bully Prevention presentations were given to students in grades K-6 and
students completed an art project

● The in-person awards assembly was well received and the cafeteria was busy
with parents and family members. Parents are happy to be back on campus for
events like awards and lunch.

● Meeting officially concluded at 3:42 pm by Lenderman and Howley

Upcoming Events:
■ 10/17-10/21 Book Fair
■ 10/20 Trunk or Read 5:00- 6:30 pm
■ 10/21 K Awards Ceremony
■ 10/24 Mocha Monday
■ 10/24-10/28 Red Ribbon Week
■ 10/26 Parent Conferences K-2
■ 10/27 Parent Conferences 3-6
■ 10/31 PBIS Celebration Trick or Treating

Next Meeting is Thursday, November 17, 2:50 pm
- SAC meetings are held once a month at 2:50 on Thursdays in the Media Center

at Audubon Elementary School each month. 
- Upcoming Meetings: 11/17, 1/19, 2/16, 3/23, 4/20, 5/18


